From: Mike Downing < MDowning@jonesboro.org>

**Sent:** Tuesday, August 4, 2020 10:43 AM **To:** 'Phillip Glover' <gloverp99@gmail.com>

Cc: Council Coments < CouncilComments@jonesboro.org>

Subject: RE: 5G

First, if you're not aware of it, please review <u>Ordinance 19:044</u> passed on August 20, 2019 which created regulations for small wireless facilities. The regulation is at <a href="http://jonesboro.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=F&ID=7561859&GUID=43D31930-A7A3-4238-8BE4-9F7567D0B772">http://jonesboro.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=F&ID=7561859&GUID=43D31930-A7A3-4238-8BE4-9F7567D0B772</a>

There is no item on the agenda for the Council to act at the meeting tonight, other than the report by Dr. Speights. At the end of the meeting, the Council provides an opportunity for public comment on anything not already discussed in the meeting. If you're not in the Council Chambers, you should monitor the status of the meeting on either Suddenlink Channel 24, or the City's Facebook live feed, and during the public comment period, you can call 870-336-7248 to address the Council via speakerphone.

From: Phillip Glover <<u>gloverp99@gmail.com</u>>
Sent: Tuesday, August 04, 2020 10:01 AM
To: Mike Downing <<u>MDowning@jonesboro.org</u>>

Cc: Council Coments < CouncilComments@jonesboro.org>

Subject: Re: 5G

I am planning on tuning in. But my question is will the council be taking time to hear citizen concerns and a possible revision of a 24 year old policy?

On Tue, Aug 4, 2020 at 9:57 AM Mike Downing < <u>MDowning@jonesboro.org</u>> wrote: Mr. Glover:

Dr. Shane Speights of NYIT is doing a presentation to the Council at 5:30 pm tonight on this subject. You can watch it on the city's Facebook live feed if you would like.

Mike Downing, Chief of Staff City of Jonesboro, AR (870) 336-7207

> On Aug 4, 2020, at 8:43 AM, Phillip Glover <<u>gloverp99@gmail.com</u>> wrote:

>

> Speaking with several citizens in Jonesboro, I have noticed a rising concern for the possible health impacts associated with the installation of the 5G network. Additionally, recognizing that the policy established to manage these types of networks is extremely outdated (24 years old), has the council considered conducting a formal review of the possible associated risks? Or will they consider? I think it is imperative that the city officials, at bare minimum, receive and discuss the information and listen to the concerns of the citizens of Jonesboro prior to moving forward with any installation. Will the city place this on hold in order to be more we'll informed from both the associated material and the concerns of its citizens?